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Central La Human Services District – Board Meeting Minutes

5411 Coliseum Blvd, Alexandria, LA – via ZOOM
Thursday, February 4, 2022
Members Present: Priscilla Jeansonne (Avoyelles Parish); Dr. Brenda Moore (Concordia); Kathy Scarborough (Grant); Darrell Rodriguez (Rapides); Dr. Linda Nichols (Vernon); Desirae Bruce (Winn Parish); Laura Jolly (At-Large); Doug Ryland (At-Large)
Absent:  Shirley Washington (Catahoula); Michelle Breland (LaSalle Parish); Shannon Thorn (At Large)

Guests: Rebecca Craig (Executive Director), RoseMary Futrell (Administrative Assistant/Board Liaison); Cayce McDaniel, Deputy Director; Karin Shrader, CFO; Vic Dennis, Lamar Briggs, Stephanie McGinnis 
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION / ACTION

	Call to Order/Quorum
	Dr. Brenda Moore, Chair called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

8 of 11 board members personally present via ZOOM.  

	Opening Prayer
	Dr. Moore led the prayer. 

	Read and Approve February 2022 Meeting Agenda / 
Solicit Public Comment Requests 
	Desirae Bruce read the agenda aloud.   Darrell Rodriguez/ Laura Jolly moved/seconded to accept the February 2022 agenda. Motion carried.
Vic Dennis and Lamar Briggs requested permission to give the CIT updates.     

	Consent Agenda 
January  2022  Board Meeting Minutes
	Linda Nichols/Darrell Rodriguez moved/seconded approval of the January minutes with changes.  Date error under By-Law review to be corrected to reflect 2022.  Approved with changes.  Motion carried. Board members received a copy of the minutes in advance via email.   

	District Reports
Financial Report 

ED Monthly Report


	Karin Shrader presented her financial report, H1 to the Board and fielded questions.  Kathy Scarborough/Linda Nichols moved/seconded to accept the financial report as presented. Motion carried.    
Rebecca Craig read her monthly Executive Director report, H2 to the board and public and fielded questions.  Ms. Craig notified the board of a current arrest of an APRN who was employee of a contracted residential facility.  She gave a brief update on the current situation.  

	 Policy Reviews

Executive Limits
II.E.- Financial Condition & Activities w/corresponding procedure-Non

Appropriated Funds

	Rebecca Craig, Executive Director, presented and read the Executive Limit, II.E. with corresponding procedure H3 stating she was in compliance with this limit.  Dr. Moore, Chair instructed members to complete evaluation forms and mail or email them to RoseMary Futrell, Board Liaison.  Darrell Rodriguez / Laura Jolly moved/seconded that the Executive Director is in compliance with this executive limit.  Motion carried.

	Board Business
Members Term Wishes
Annual By-Law Review 
Training Topic

Mental Health Court

	Board members received Handout 4 prior to the meeting. Members replied noting the following:  Shannon Thorn will step down.  Replacement found and Dr. Moore completed the letter to the Governor which was sent out today.  Doug Ryland agreed to continue on the board of directors.  Dr. Moore completed the letter to the Governor which was also sent out today.  Priscilla Jeansonne has decided to step down when her term ends.  She is looking for a replacement at this time. Desirae Bruce, Laura Jolly and Dr. Moore have agreed to serve another term.  RoseMary Futrell, Board Liaison will notify the prospective police juries requesting reappointment of the members one month prior to their terms ending.    
Kathy Scarborough, By-Law Committee Chair met with the By-Law committee members; Desirae Bruce, Laura Jolly, Michelle Breland and Dr. Brenda Moore, ex-officio.  At this time the committee felt the current By-Laws need no changes or updates noting they were recently updated.   Priscilla Jeansonne/Darrell Rodriguez moved/seconded to accept the committee report as presented noting no changes to the current By-Laws.   Motion Carried.  
Training topic for February was Residential Treatment, however Crisis Team was substituted.   Cayce McDaniel gave a brief description of the Crisis Team’s role and responsibilities.  Stephanie McGinnis, member of the Crisis Team gave a brief presentation and fielded questions.   

	Questions/Comments as Solicited
	Mr. Vic Dennis gave his monthly update on CIT noting new alternate location for CIT, Rapides Sheriff’s Office.   They will be alternating with APD. Lamar Briggs gave update on the newly launched CIT Youth program.  Satisfaction surveys were emailed to board members prior to the meeting.   Mr. Briggs noted the Youth program is being taught in the Parish School Systems and fielded questions.   

	 NEXT MONTH
Executive Limits 
Board Business 
Training Topic
	No Executive Limits

Annual Retreat
Complete and communicate performance evaluation of Executive Director  
No Training Topic 

	Announcements
	Next Meeting: Thursday, March 3, 2022  


	Adjournment
	Darrell Rodriguez/Kathy Scarborough moved/seconded adjournment at 6:15 p.m.; approved.  Motion carried. 
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